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Brown, Samuel

From: Taylor, Martha

Sent: Friday, May 13, 2016 3:03 PM

To: Alexander Chanock; James Eichner; Juan Rodriguez; Lois Thompson; Rubin Salter;
Shaheena Simons; Willis D. Hawley

Cc: Desegregation; Soto, Karla; Weatherless, Renee; Bruce Converse; Paul Charlton;
Timothy Overton

Subject: Draft 3 Budget - PD Chart

Attachments: TUSD Professional Development Expenses FY15-16.pdf; 20160513 MASTER - PD Chart
FINAL.pdf

Dear Dr. Hawley and counsel:

We have attached two charts in response to requests for information regarding professional development activities
undertaken by the District in FY2016, and costs for those activities.

The first chart is a description of professional development activities either undertaken or planned in FY2016, showing
the activity code, core content, USP reference(s), title, attendees, mode, and duration. The sources for this list are
professional development department records maintained by the district. These records do not include associated
costs, and many do not have any cost associated with them (for example, professional development activities conducted
by District staff on contract time using materials already owned by the District). In this first chart, we have attempted to
indicate which activities had no cost, and which did have some associated costs. A large portion of the District’s
professional development activity occurs in late May and June each year, and the list in this first chart may thus not be
exhaustive. We will update this chart and include more comprehensive information in the District’s annual report,
including specific numbers of attendees (the current chart estimates the number and identity of attendees).

The second chart is a list of professional development costs funded by §910G, which have been separately tabulated by
sorting through both activity and function codes in district accounting records. This chart includes year to date spending
through Q3 of FY16 with revised encumbrances and projections for the rest of the year. Again, because a large portion
of professional development activity occurs in late May and June, the projections may not be exhaustive — they include
only those items of which the finance department is aware, and which have well-enough-defined costs to permit
projections.

Finally, we have determined that it is not feasible to tie the specific cost entries in the activity and function codes
(second chart) to the professional development records (first chart). The preparation of these charts in response to your

request for information has consumed approximately over 600 hours of district staff time.

Thank you.
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